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13th Sunday in Ordinary Time                       July 2, 2017 

The Parishes of  

MALLIA'S MOMENTS 
by Fr. Joe Mallia 

 

 In the readings today we again here that famous verse about 
taking up your cross and following Jesus.  The initial reaction is 
to see serving Jesus and ministry as a whole, as a burden.  But 
before we jump to that initial reaction, think for a moment 
about the cross.  The cross because of Jesus, is not a burden but 
a sign of victory and love.  So, if we then think about Jesus 
telling us to take up our symbol of victory and love and follow 
him and serve others, then it is not such a bad thing.  In fact, 
Jesus is telling us what is necessary to make ministry 
possible.  Our lives of service to God and others should never 
be seen as a burden.  It may be challenging, but it is never a 
burden. 
 

 In our first reading, the challenge faced by the woman in the 
story seemed like a burden, until she was encouraged to do it in 
faith.  The result was that the situation worked out better than 
she planned.  It was not anything she did, but her approach to 
the situation was filled with faith and courage.  She was 
promised that all would work out and it did and so it can be for 
us.  Our problem is that we view our lives filled with 
insurmountable challenges.  We see everything as if we are 
being burdened and inconvenienced.  The result is that we react 
that way.  We never approach things with joy, but an exhaling 
of air in exasperation.  Can you hear yourself saying, "not one 
more thing".   
 

 When Constantine was given a vision, he was shown a cross 
and told, "by this sign you will conquer"; and he did.  It is by 
the same sign that you too will conquer over every challenge 
you face in your life.  Pick up your sign of victory and love and 
head into the day.  With this sign, you can overcome problems 
in personal and work relationships.  You can overcome money 
issues and you can overcome fear or addiction issues.  We need 
to pick up our cross to find the strength we need to bring light 
to the darkness of the world and to provide hope to the 
hopeless.  We simply can't be good ministers and servants of 
the Gospel unless we take up the cross, the sign of victory and 
love.  Have a great week and God bless. 

Festival Time: 
 

 Just a reminder, that there are a lot of blank spaces on the 
volunteer sheets in the back of church.  Please don't make me 
beg!  You are needed and any amount of time will be a real 
help, so take a moment and sign up.  Further, plan on attending 
the festival and invite your family and friends, neighbors and co
-workers to come to the festival to enjoy the good music, good 
fun and good people here at our parishes.  Both festival 
committees have planned great weekends of entertainment for 
all ages and you will really  be missing out if you do not show 
up this year.  Tickets are available for the dinner/auction on 
Saturday for the Holy Family festival.  Please stop by the office 
to purchase your tickets.  Please return your purchased or sold 
raffle tickets as soon as possible.  A little known secret is that 
the financial success of a festival is based on the ability to sell a 
large number of the raffle tickets, so please help out by selling 
your tickets.  If you like good music, dancing and having a fun 
night out with friends, please look at the various groups the 
committees are bringing to our parishes.  All of them are very 
popular and some are new to our area.  There will be various 
styles of music, but all will provide a fun time for 
everyone.  Hope to see you at the festival.   
 

 Don't forget to sign up to help out and to check out the new 
and improved line-up of activities at this years festivals at Holy 
Family and St. Augustine! 
 

Vacation Bible School 
 

 Thank you to all those who volunteered and participated in 
this yearôs Vacation Bible School.  I was really impressed with 
the amount of work that it took to transform the Life Center 
into a wonderland for our participants.  All that work paid off 
though as the participants had a great time.  Thank you again 
for all your hard work and dedication.  It was great to see how 
many people were willing to work hard to make this event such 
a great success.  God bless you all. 
 

Welcome Fr. John 
 

 I want to formally welcome Fr. John to our parish 
communities.  We are blessed to have another priest join us and 
serve this area with his ministry.   Fr. John is going to be 
focusing a lot of time on the homebound and those who have 
been away from the church.  Please welcome him and pray for 
him as he begins to serve the Lord's people here in the 
Richmond and Memphis areas. 
 

I am on vacation 
 

 As of Sunday evening July 2nd, I will be flying to Malta for 
my vacation with my mother.  I will be gone for three weeks 
and I will be back in time for the festival.  Don't worry, I will 
be thinking about you and praying for you while I am gone and 
I will even continue to write from Malta.  Please pray for a safe 
trip to and from Malta.  Thank you and God bless you 
always.  Have a great week. 

 

ñWhoever gives only a cup of cold water to one of these little ones to 
drink because the little one is a disciple - amen, I say to you, he will 
surely not lose his reward.ò                 Mt 10:42 



Pastor:        Reverend Joseph Mallia        E-mail:  frjoe.mallia@gmail.com         Phone: (586) 727-5215 Ext. 119 
Associate Pastor:      Reverend Sean Bonner  Email: frsean-sahf@usa.net    Phone:  (586) 727-5215 Ext. 115 
Deacon:  Alan Gwozdz      E-Mail: dagwozdz@holyfamily-online.org     Phone: (810) 392-2056 Ext. 222 

Flock Notes: Text # 84567 and type SAHF in the text Screen for updates. 
Facebook:  http://on.fb.me/1dwYNER       Webmaster:  webmastersahf@hotmail.com 

 

Holy Family Parish 
 

79780 Main Street Memphis, MI 48041 
Website: http://www.holyfamily-online.org 
Email  - cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org 

 

Parish Office:  810-392-2056       Fax: 810-392-2043 
Office hours:  

Monday - Friday. 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
Closed for lunch 1 p.m. - 2 p.m. 

 

Director of Music Ministry- Joe Agosta 810-305-1385 
 joeyagosta@yahoo.com 
Bookkeeper/Parish Secretary - Barb Quigley Ext. 227 
Office Manager - Catherine Wullaert Ext. 237 
Faith Formation - Susan Finley Ext. 229 
sfinley@holyfamily-online.org 
Youth Ministry - Lisa Hunter Ext. 228 
SAHFyouthministry@icloud.com 
The Divine Mercy Missionary Center Ext. 246 

 

All Saints Knights of Columbus # 10501 
Grand Knight  Larry Pfeifer    éé....éé.810-543-1109 

 

Sunday Masses:   
Saturday -  4:30 p.m.             Holy Family Memphis 
Sunday 10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m. Holy Family Memphis 
 

Daily Masses:   
Tuesday - 7:00 p.m. & Friday - 8:00 a.m. 
Adoration on Fridays following Mass until 9:30 a.m. 
Adoration on First Fridays until 8:00 p.m. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
 

Tuesday, 6:30 p.m., before 7:00 p.m. evening mass 
Saturday, 3:00 p.m. in the Church, or by appointment. 

 
 
 

St. Augustine School 
67901 Howard St., Richmond MI 48062 

Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicschool.com  
 

School Office:  586-727-9365 
 

Sacrament of Baptism: 
Please contact the parish 
office to schedule a baptism.
It is recommended that 
parents seeking Baptism for 
their child attend two 
baptismal preparation 
classes.

Sacrament of Marriage:  
 

In accordance with the guidelines of the Province of 
Michigan, engaged couples must contact the Parish 
Office six months prior to the desired date of marriage 
and complete required preparation.  

Sacrament of the Sick: 
 

Notify the Parish Office 
of any need for hospital 
or home visits.  

Bulletin Submissions Deadline:  12:00 p.m. on 
Friday for the following weekend; deadline changes 
near major holidays. Please submit electronically to  

staugustinerichmond@comcast.net or   
cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org.  

Announcement deadline: Thursday 5:00 p.m. 

Brennan McClelland
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St. Augustine:  Goal  $72,000 

     Pledged  $99,782.00 

 Number of Gifts  249 

Holy Family:  Goal  $59,556 

      Pledged  $61,216.00 

  Number of Gifts  167 

CSA pledges to date: 

 

DC1 Troy Baran 

TSgt Trent Beish  

FNE3 Nathan Bilbrey 

FC Nathan Burgess 

MAJ Joseph Cannon 

MSgt Christopher Capoccia  

Cpt. Kevin Chamberlain 

Adam Dickson  

SSgt Craig Grabowski 

Spc Samuel Feldman 

PO1 Jeremy Gauthier 

PVT Brent Gracey 

LT USN Adam Haag 

LTCMDR Ryan Haag 

Maj. Michael A. Hoffman, DDS 

PO2 Michael Jahr 

Cpl Pietr Jahr 

PFC Virginia Jahr 

Cpt. Jack Johnston 

Sgt Connor Koveck 

CPT David F. Kuntz 

SrA Brendan Pfeifer 

Maj. Christopher Platz 

Maj. Lisa Marie Platz 

MSgt Kevin Quant 

SrA Christopher P. Raska 

Lt Paul Raska 

Col Matthew Rettke 

POHM2 John-Christopher 

Sbraccia 

SSgt David Siegrist 

MAJ Cormac Smith 

LCpl Timothy James 

Spruytte 

SSG Raymond Stier 

E4 Brandon Stoops 

PFC Christopher Tishler 

Warrant Officer Jeffery Weis 

POHM3 Nicholas Wohlfiel 

PFC Mark Zyble  

Pray for Those Who Serve  
Our Country 

Welcome Fr. John Nedumcheril! 
 

Please join Fr. Joe and the 
staff of St. Augustine and 
Holy Family, giving a warm 
welcome to Fr. John this 
weekend.  

TUESDAY EVENING  
CONFESSIONS & MASS 
Confessions and Mass will not be 
offered on Tuesday, July 4th.  
 

Please have a fun and safe 4th of 
July! 

 
 
 
 

In observance of Independence Day,  
St. Augustine &Holy Family  
Parish Offices will be closed  

Monday, July 3 and  
Tuesday, July 4, 2017.   

 

May your family enjoy a peaceful 
holiday.  

Catholic Services Appeal 
 

The 2017 Catholic Services Appeal is underway.  Gifts to the CSA make 

possible a wealth of ministries, programs, and services that touch the 

lives of thousands throughout the Archdiocese of Detroit each day.  
 

This yearôs CSA theme, Opening Doors to Encounter Christ, reflects our 

Holy Fatherôs invitation to all Catholics to renew their personal 

relationships with our Savior, as ñthe joy of the Gospel fills the hearts 

and lives of all who encounter Jesus.ò 
 

If you have already pledged your gift to the 2017 CSA, thank you!  If 

you have yet to make your gift, please prayerfully consider generously 

supporting this yearôs effort.  You may pledge your gift online at 

give.aodcsa.org.  Your gift has a tremendous impact to countless 

beneficiaries to CSA-funded services in Southeast Michigan and beyond. 
 

For more information about CSA-funded ministries, programs, and 

services, go to www.aod.org. 

Peterôs Pence  
Thank you for your generous support in last weekôs 

Peterôs Pence Collection!  Our contributions will be 

combined with those from our brothers and sisters 

around the world to help Pope Francis provide 

essential relief to people in need.  If you missed the 

collection, it is not 

too late to give.  

Please use the 

envelopes provided 

in the pews or visit: 

www.usccb.org/

nationalcollections, 

and click on the 

ñHow to Giveò link 

on the left. 

http://www.aod.org/
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 Singing / dancing!!! Crafts!!! 

Rockets, Shirt Painting, Bracelet, Wreath, Robot  

Bible Stories 

Fun Games! 


